Fears of Fire at Stronghold Unfounded
By Jack Toomey

Late in the afternoon on Saturday, February 18, the Frederick County Central Alarm dispatched numerous fire units to the Strong Mansion on Sugarloaf Mountain. Frederick also requested mutual aid from Montgomery County. A caller to 911 had reported seeing smoke coming from the historic mansion on the side of the mountain. 
As hikers and bikers looked on, the first arriving fire trucks drove up the twisting mountain road to the building. Stronghold employees also drove to the scene using all-terrain vehicles. Close inspection of the building revealed that there was no fire. The heavy smoke had originated from a nearby farm where a controlled burn was in progress. Upon getting the all-clear, the fire units returned to their stations.

